
 

Minutes | Actions arising from meeting 9 September 2018 

 

Date Issue Action Responsible Due by Status 
03/09/18 Tunnel Beaches Northern 

Beaches 
    

 • RMS Workshop 
notifications 

Denise to send out notification of briefing 
workshops 

Denise  Immediate CLOSED 

 • Disseminate 
information from 
North Harbour 
Community Forum 
when available 

Distribute  Denise Ongoing OPEN 

03/09/18 Open Forum –  
 

    

 Cyclists on Queenscliff 
Bridge, speeding / fail to 
dismount 

1. Count and photograph instances Hazel September 
meeting 

OPEN 

  2.  Once documented, take to  
Council/Educate/Police/Signage 

Gary October 2018 OPEN 

03/09/18 Boy Charlton Pool 
Pedestrian Crossing 

Gary to follow up with James Brocklebank, 
NBC.  

Gary  October 2018 In progress.  Contact 
made. Gary Monitoring 

03/09/18 Proposed Manly Boardwalk GMRF opposed the rebuilding of the Manly 
Boardwalk.  It was agreed the forum would 
wait for the report that has been 
commissioned before proceeding further.  
(Notes on discussion below) 

Denise October 2018 OPEN 

03/09/18 Manly Lagoon Lighting 
Issue 

Waiting for Master Plan. Nick monitoring 
progress.  

Nick October 2018 OPEN 

03/09/18 Manly Hospital Site Denise continues to attend meetings of 
Project Steering Group. 

Denise Ongoing OPEN 
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It is important better communication is 
provided to residents on progress with the 
future services to be provided on site.  

03/09/18 Friends of Ivanhoe Park Progress with Ivanhoe Park Botanic Garden 
is slow but steady with major works, 
surveys of plants and trees etc being 
undertaken. The inclusion of Gilbert Park as 
part of Friends of Ivanhoe Park is being 
considered by Council.  Lloyd Keen is 
monitoring the situation. 

Lloyd October 2018 OPEN 
Note:  It has been 
agreed with NBC that 
Gilbert Park will remain 
separate from Ivanhoe 
Park Botanic Garden. 

03/09/18 Any other business Share James Griffin’s Minutes regarding 
Marine Park Proposal 

Denise 4 September 2018 CLOSED 

03/09/18 Fairlight Reservoir Leah McKenzie-Peters to present on this 
project at the October meeting. 

Sandy to 
organise 

October meeting OPEN 

03/09/18 Manly CBD, Manly Culture Denise, Gary & Nick to meet with Mayor 
Michael Regan as soon as possible and 
report back 

Denise 1 October 2018 OPEN 

03/09/18 Stoney Range Spring 
Festival 

Post info on website Susan 4 September 2018 CLOSED 

03/09/18 Next Meeting 
 

Follow up with Club re availability  Denise 4 September 2018 CLOSED 

 

Discussion notes: 

Proposed rebuild of Manly Boardwalk and fun pier from SeaWorld site to Manly Wharf 

Purpose of new attraction is to draw more visitors to Manly and provide entertainment generally in the Manly Tourist area.  

Feedback from floor included: 

• Will protect beach and swimmers from boats.  (Not considered a concern as swimmers and boats are well separated at this time).  In fact the 
building of the boardwalk will cause more issues with boats and joy seekers. 
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Discussion from the floor: 

• The cost of proposed viability study, and the projected cost of build is considered a waste of tax payers and rate payers money that should be used 
to rectify other local issues. 

• There are enough attractions in Manly for locals and visitors to enjoy 
• Harm to flora and fauna including sea grass, sea horse, fish and penguins.  Manly Environment Centre is concerned about conservation of sea grass 

bed and sea horses, as they should be. 
• Wave action storms, tide, ferries/boats will affect structure.  Over time boardwalk will be subject to compounding effects of global warming and 

rising sea level 
• Policing of boats to keep distance away from boardwalk will be difficult as we are well aware policing of rules in general is spasmodic at best. 
• The construction of the boardwalk will attract more people to the site and magnify anti-social problems of alcohol, litter and noise. 
• There will be a very negative impact on residents. 

GMRF generally agreed the rebuild of the Manly Boardwalk will have a negative impact on the environment, the harbour beach, the residents and local 
business and, cause more issues for Police and Rangers.  It was however agreed that GMRF will await the outcome of the study currently underway to 
assess the viability of the proposal by Councillor Bingham. 

Follow up action required on past concerns raised with Council include the following; 

- Update on steps taken by Council to address odour issues emanating from major rubbish areas (Denise, this was raised in the hotter months) 
- What is Council’s plan this summer to empty bins on the beach front more frequently in peak days to ensure rubbish does not overflow and to 

maintain the cleanliness of the bin areas? 
- What is the status of the proposed update to the Corso? 
- What are the next steps on the West Esplanade Master plan? 
- Is there any development on the prospect of extending Quirk Road to Kenneth Road to reduce traffic pressures? 

 
OUTSTANDING ISSUES 

 
Date Issue Action Responsible Due by Status 
4 June 2018 Litter in and around Manly 

generally. 
Overflowing bins; build-up of rubbish Ivanhoe Park 
and Manly generally resulting in bad odours and 
vermin. 

   



 

Minutes | Actions arising from meeting 9 September 2018 

 
 
    
 

 

7 May 2018 Roseberry Street 
Masterplan 

Progress including opening of Quirk Road to 
through traffic. Need to manage traffic congestion 
in the area regarding number of large delivery 
trucks  

Lloyd K Long term project In progress 

 West Esplanade 
masterplan. 

Needs:  Parking, Updating and maintenance 
(specifically repairs to stone wall and metal light 
posts. Ocean World site; Manly Waterslide area; 
Manly Art Gallery.  

Sandy H Ongoing  


